
Haverford High School Weekly Announcements

September 9 through September 15

Happening this week

Wednesday, 9/11 -Back to School Night starts at 6:00 pm for Senior Parents for College 

Presentation in Auditorium.

All 9th, 10thth, and 11th grades report to homeroom at 6:20 pm to receive student schedules.

See below for schedule

Wednesday, 9/11 -FBLA will have their first club meeting on Wednesday, Sept 11 at 2;30 in 

room 250!

Wednesday, 9/11 - Writing Center open in Library, 2:30 - 3:30

Friday, 9/13- Away football game



Arrive at HHS on time and safe: Please enter by the Main Entrance, Bus Canopy, and 

doors onto Leedom Road. These are the only doors that will be open. There will be 

NO back entrance doors open. We want to keep everyone safe when arriving at 

school. Please plan on arriving early when inclement weather is forecasted. 

PLEASE NOTE: The policies and handbook are listed on the School District of 

Haverford Township website by clicking the following tabs: "Schools" - "Haverford 

High School" - HHS - School Guidelines or Click the following link:



https://www.haverford.k12.pa.us/home-high-school/haverford-high-school/school-

guidelines

Seniors Only

If you have NOT filled out Grade 12-Cap and gown forms and diploma information please use 

Here is the LINK For 12th graders to fill our Cap and Gown information and Diploma information 

only. We have 85% of the Seniors complete the form in the first week! Great job Class of 2020!

https://forms.gle/qLgDRjVwgnpCSUyA9

Activities this week 9/9/2019 thru 9/15/2019

Best Buddies Organizational meeting will take place on Tuesday, September 10 in 

room 126 at 2:30 pm. Please come if you are interested in joining Best Buddies. 

WHHS-   Interviews will be held during the week of 9/16.  WHHS is looking for DJ's! If 

you are interested in having a one-hour weekly show this semester, please stop by 

the station or pick up an application in Mrs. Zeoli's room (rm 327). Interviews will be 

held during the week of 9/16.     

Writing Center -The Writing Center will be open in the Library after school every 

Wednesday from 2:30 to 3:30. If you need help with your writing, this is the place to 

receive assistance. Thank you!

Coming Soon

Friday, September 20 Red and Gold Tailgate  5:00 pm to 7:00 pm

Monday, September 23  College Affordability, Paying for College 7:00 pm - 9:00 pm in 

Room 126 

Tuesday, September 24 Class Ring Assembly

Friday, September 27  Activities Fair for all students in Gymnasium during the school 

day

https://www.haverford.k12.pa.us/home-high-school/haverford-high-school/school-guidelines
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/qU6TpvD9cKwXhM2bHsO-FA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfSp8HP0QjaHR0cHM6Ly9mb3Jtcy5nbGUvcUxnRFJqVndnbnBDU1V5QTlXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAAh2tpXTh4LWhSGmNtY2Nvcm1pY2tAaGF2ZXJmb3Jkc2QubmV0WAQAAAAB


Friday, September 27 - Movie Club - Join HHS Movie Club for a brief interest and ice 

breaker meeting on 9/27 from 2:30 to 3:00 in room 237.  We will play some games and 

talk about our viewing schedule for the year.  Hope to see you there!

Monday, September 30  NO School

Tuesday, October 1, 2019 - Student and Staff Photo retakes outside Auditorium 7:30 

am - 12:00 pm

Tuesday, October 22  Senior Portrait Retakes in the Auditorium 8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Principal's emails and extensions

9th and 10th-grade Asst. Principal, John Berardoni - Jberardoni@haverfordsd.net, 

Ext. 2541

9th and 10th-grade new Assistant Principal, Rosemary Edmiston - 

Redmiston@haverfordsd.net, Ext. 2521

11th-grade Assistant Principal, Steve Quinn - Squinn@haverfordsd.net, Ext. 2551

12th-grade Assistant Principal, Tom Hankel - Thankel@haverfordsd.net, Ext. 2531

News from the Counseling Office      

SENIORS and senior parent(s)/guardian(s):

Homeroom visits: Counselors are in the process of visiting all senior homerooms. Your senior 

will be given an unofficial copy of their transcript and questions will be answered regarding the 

transcript request process.

Student assembly: On 9/11/19 an assembly will be held for all seniors. A review of the application 

process, Naviance, and the transcript request process will be covered.

Parent/Guardian presentation (prior to back to school night): On 9/11/19 at 6:00 PM, in the 

auditorium, a presentation will be held for parent(s)/guardian(s). A review of the application 

process, Naviance, and the transcript request process will be covered.

mailto:Jberardoni@haverfordsd.net
mailto:Redmiston@haverfordsd.net
mailto:Squinn@haverfordsd.net
mailto:Gmoyer@haverfordsd.net


All necessary documents, including the transcript request instructions, can be found in your 

student’s google drive or on the HHS Counseling website.

College Representative visits: Just a reminder that there are many College Representatives 

scheduled to visit HHS this fall. A full list can be viewed in Naviance. Please encourage your 

senior to sign up in Naviance to attend.

Upcoming SAT dates: October 5, 2019 (at HHS), November 2, 2019, and December 7, 2019 (at 

HHS). (Register at www.collegeboard.org)

Upcoming ACT dates: October 26, 2019, and December 14, 2019 (Register at www.act.org)

Common App/College App completion days: On 9/23/19 and 9/24/19 the Counseling Office will be 

holding Common App/College App completion days in the Library during lunches. Seniors will 

have an opportunity to work on their applications with the support of the Counseling Office.

PACAC College Fair: On 09/26/19 at 6:15 PM a bus will depart HHS for the PACAC College Fair 

held on Penn State Brandywine’s campus. The fair runs from 6:30 - 8:00 PM and will have over 

150 representatives from four-year colleges, two-year colleges, and military attending. Students 

can sign up in Naviance (located in the College Visit section) or in the Counseling Office. The 

event is free and open to the public.

College Affordability & Paying for College: 9/23/19 at 7:00 PM in room 126. Speaker:   Fred 

Amrein is a nationally, recognized expert in college funding and the student loan repayment will 

be the speaker on financial aid topics.

This presentation helps parents understand how the financial aid process works and gives 

insights into how to pay for college.  The major topics that will be addressed in this program will 

be a review of the Financial Aid process, explanation of Expected Family Contribution, Free 

Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) and student loan structure. In addition, other topics 

highlighted are the cost of college, the importance of four-year cost projections and strategies to 

lower the cost of college.

FAFSA Completion Night: On 11/18/19 from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm The HHS Counseling Department 

is sponsoring a FAFSA Completion Night. This event is for senior families with students entering 

post-secondary institutions in Fall 2020. Registration information will be sent out at a later date.

http://www.collegeboard.org/
http://www.act.org/


9th, 10th and 11th grade students and parent(s)/guardian(s):

Meet with your Counselor. Review your graduation plan and discuss your post-high school 

plans.

PACAC College Fair: On 09/26/19 at 6:15 pm a bus will depart HHS for the PACAC College Fair 

held on Penn State Brandywine’s campus. The fair runs from 6:30 - 8:00 pm and will have over 

150 representatives from four-year colleges, two-year colleges, and military attending. Students 

can sign up in Naviance (located in the College Visit section) or in the Counseling Office. The 

event is free and open to the public.

Activities Fair: On 9/27/19 in the gym, during the school day. Find an activity, club or sport to get 

involved in. Participation in school activities, volunteering and community service opportunities 

will help to build your resume for post-high school applications.

PSAT: The PSAT will be given on October 16, 2019. The PSAT is practice for the SAT and is open 

to 9th, 10th and 11th-grade students. Is also qualifies 11th-grade students for National Merit 

Scholarships. The PSAT assesses the same knowledge and skills as the SAT, providing a check-

in on college readiness before taking the SAT. Please register and submit payment on the school 

district website.

Naviance: Continue to utilize Naviance (https://connection.naviance.com/haverfordshs), a 

comprehensive post-high school planning tool, to explore possible post-high school options. 

Naviance can help you to identify your interests, research careers and colleges, and maintain a 

list of prospective colleges. You will also use Naviance to complete assessments and perform 

tasks in preparation for career readiness.

How to log in to Naviance:

Email (ID): first letter of your first name, last name, homeroom (example: jdoe2021w). No spaces.

Password: first letter of your first name, the first letter of your last name, five-digit PowerSchool 

ID (example: jd12345). No spaces.

College Representative visits: Just a reminder that there are many College Representatives 

scheduled to visit HHS this year. A full list can be viewed in Naviance. Please sign up in 

Naviance to attend.

https://connection.naviance.com/haverfordshs


Create a personal email address that can be used for post-high school planning. Your school 

district email should not be used.

Please contact Guidance Secretaries, Kathryn Schnyder at ext. 2570 or Pat Novino at ext. 2571, 

for any questions concerning guidance needs.

Upcoming College Rep Visits

Starting the week of September 9th representatives from various Colleges will be 

visiting our High School. Please sign up now in Naviance if you are interested.

Here is a list of the colleges that are scheduled to visit this week.

Chestnut Hill College

University of Vermont

Dickinson College

The University of Maryland, Baltimore County

University of South Carolina, Columbia

Johnson & Wales University, Providence

Guilford College

Dartmouth College

Delaware County College Fair (at Penn State Brandywine)

Thursday, September 26 from 6:30 pm to 7:45 pm

* Sign up for bus in the Counseling Office or online in your Naviance account

* Bus will depart HHS at 6:15 pm; return around 8:15 pm

* Open to students in all grades - Free event!

Delaware County Community College Dual Enrollment

What Is Dual Enrollment?

The College’s Dual Enrollment Program provides eligible high school students the opportunity to earn college 

credits while they’re still in high school at a fraction of the standard tuition rates. Interested high school 



students are invited to apply and participants are selected based on demonstrated academic ability and 

motivation. Accepted high school students can take a maximum of 21 credits at the Dual Enrollment 

discounted price.

To enroll in DCCC dual enrollment go to https://www.dccc.edu/academics/programs/high-school-dual-

enrollment

From the Nurse

All 11th-grade students are required by the State to turn in a completed medical exam form from

your child’s doctor. This is a reminder to have this completed or a plan to complete by the first day of school. 

Please turn all forms into the School Nurse. 

All 12th-grade students are required to have proof of receiving the second meningitis vaccine upon entrance 

into 12th grade. This is a reminder to turn the proof of vaccination into the school nurse. All children must 

have vaccination by September 9th. 

Athletics

Fall of 2019 Sports- Week of September 9 through September 15

Click here to view the Athletic calendar

https://www.dccc.edu/academics/programs/high-school-dual-enrollment
https://www.haverford.k12.pa.us/home-high-school/athletics/hhs-athletics-calendar


All sports forms are available online on the High School website or in the Athletic office. 

Please see the Haverford High School website, under Athletics for updated information.

Wrestling Interested meeting - There will be an interest meeting in the East Commons next 
Monday, September 9, after school for all those interested in Wrestling this winter.

Boys Lacrosse -Boys Lacrosse will have a brief meeting immediately after school on Tuesday, 
September 10 in room 205 for any and all players interested in lacrosse this year. The team can 
provide equipment for any potential players interested. Fall athletes should attend.  

Fundraisers



Safe Arrival APP - Having Problems?

If you are experiencing problems with the Safe Arrival AP, please follow the steps below:

 If you have been experiencing issues with the app, please follow the below steps.  

The steps to perform this refresh are:

1. Open the SchoolMessenger app.

2. Go to the menu in the upper left corner.

3. Choose contacts.

4. Once in contacts, press the refresh button in the upper right-hand corner.

5. This screen will still show an error, but when you open the menu from the upper left the second time, you will have 

access to Attendance. Messages will also be populated with all recent messages you were sent. 

6. At this point, your app should be functioning normally again. 

If you have not been using the SchoolMessenger\SafeArrival App for reporting absences but would like to, you can visit 

the information page on our website for directions on how to start. 

Safe Arrival Information Page 

https://www.haverford.k12.pa.us/departments/department-of-pupil-services/attendance/safe-arrival


   






